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Gastrobronchial fistula is an extremely
rare occurrence. Most cases result from
postoperative complications of esophago-
gastric surgery [1] and rarely from trau-
matic injury [2], subphrenic abscess [3],
perforating peptic ulcer [4], or malignan-
cies [5]. We observed the delayed devel-
opment of a gastrobronchial fistula after
massive caustic injury of the stomach
due to suicidal lye ingestion.

A 32-year-old woman was admitted after
suicidal ingestion of about 100ml of a
25% ammonia solution. Plain films of the
chest and abdomen revealed no perfora-
tion. From the 5th day chest roentgen-
ograms consistently documented a left-
sided opacification that was sonograph-
ically echogenic and was located sub-
phrenically. Endoscopic surveillance re-
vealed deep ulcerations in the midbody
and fundus which were covered by fibri-
noid membranes which sloughed incre-
mentaly. After 10 weeks the fundus ap-
peared thin and translucent. Recurring
high-grade fever occurred in the 11th

week. A computerized tomography scan
revealed a subphrenic abscess. A study
with water-soluble contrast material re-
vealed a passage from the fundus into the
subphrenic cavity and into the bronchial
system (Figure 1). At this time the patient
rejected the proposed surgical procedure.
With antibiotic coverage and parenteral
nutrition the subphrenic abscess com-
pletely regressed, while the fistula en-
larged. In the 16th week bronchial struc-
tures could be identified on gastroscopy
(Figure 2). In the 20th week the fistula
was closed by a subphrenic net seal and a
partial resection of the fundus.

Complications of lye ingestion are typical-
ly esophageal and antral strictures as well
as perforations. In this case, massive ne-
crosis of the fundus resulted in a sub-
phrenic inflammation. Secondarily, with
a delay of 10 weeks, this inflammation
caused perforation of the fundus and the
diaphragm [3]. Because of the patient5s
refusal to undergo prompt surgical ther-
apy, this case also demonstrates that gas-

trobronchial fistula due to subphrenic ab-
scess can be treated conservatively with-
out surgery over several weeks.
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Gastrobronchial Fistula After Caustic Injury
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Figure 1 Upper gastrointestinal contrast
study demonstrating a subphrenic cavity and
bronchial structures.

Figure 2 Endoscopic view of bronchial
structures through a wide fistula in the gastric
fundus.
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